Village of Hussar

109 1st Avenue East, PO Box 100 Hussar AB T0J 1S0 www.villageofhussar.ca



August 27, 2020

Wheatland County Highway 1 RR 1 Strathmore AB T1P 1J6 SEP - 3 2020
RECEIVED

Attn. Reeve Amber Link

RE: 2019 County Regional Infrastructure Services Program (CRISP) Funding

On behalf of the Village of Hussar Council we would like to express our thanks to Wheatland County for the funding provided in 2019 under the Wheatland County Regional Infrastructure Services Program (CRISP).

The Village of Hussar Council has currently committed to utilizing CRISP funding for infrastructure upgrades including water and wastewater main replacements and road construction. In 2019 the Village did not have any infrastructure upgrades included in the approved budget that were not fully funded from other grant sources. The Village has therefore placed the 2019 CRISP funds into deferred revenue to be used in 2022.

The Village of Hussar will use both the deferred 2019 funds, as well as 2020 funding to be provided in the future to help complete road construction on 1st Avenue East. This project includes the replacement of water and wastewater mains for the length of one block. The upgrades to 1st Avenue East provide benefit to both residents of the Village as well as residents of Wheatland County and local industry as this road provides direct access to the community arena within the Village.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Kate Brandt, CAO at 403-787-3766 or by email at office@villageofhussar.ca.

Regards,

VILLAGE OF HUSSAR

Corey Fisher

Mayor